SOCIAL COMMITTEE MEETING January 4, 2017

The meeting was called to order at 10:00AM by Chairperson Diane Young, Social Committee Chairperson.

Roll Call: Present were Jo Flash, Diane Young, Annette Lancia, Tom Kuklinski, and Sherrie Dobson;

Absent were: Carol Butterfield, Carol Rhoades & Theresa Van Sloun.

Reading of the Minutes: Minutes of the December 4, 2016, were approved and are on file in the office.

Standing Committee Reports:

Financial: The monthly financial report is on file in the office.

<u>Screaming Eagle:</u> Sherrie, Tom and Vicki are doing a great job. Sherrie said that the group is trying to give park information. If you have an item of interest, please send it to her.

Activities: Diane reported that activities are going well.

<u>Purchasing:</u> Nothing is needed at this time. Wheels on the serving carts will be fixed.

Welcoming: No report. **Sunshine:** No report.

Monthly Chair Reports:

DECEMBER: The Rockin' Robins, Chaired by Cindy Salmon had a very successful month.

<u>JANUARY:</u> Peggy Hall reported that The Medley of States Reeled In The New Year. The Pancake Breakfast is scheduled for Saturday, the 7th; Dinner Dance on the 14th and Casino Night on the 28th. We hope everyone will come and enjoy our fun.

<u>FEBRUARY</u>: The "Eagles" have a full month planned. Look for an old event, "Night at the Races", back by popular demand and a "Picnic in the Park". Join us for good food and fun.

Old Business:

- 1. The Christmas decorations have been removed. A discussion about buying a new shed for the overflow of decorations. The Building & Grounds Committee will be contacted.
- 2. Scheduling of the "Meet & Greet" event is planned for February 22, 2017, at Noon, prior to the Board of Directors Meeting. The E.P. \$5.00 lunch will be served to residents, with a free lunch to new residents.

New Business:

The New Year's Eve event will still be with the scheduled group. Jim & Shirley Votaw have offered to help with music for dancing, if needed.

Discussion:

A group will work on the "Meet & Greet" event for February 22, 2017.

<u>Adjournment:</u> Motion for adjournment by Jo Flash, seconded by Annette Lancia. The meeting adjourned at 11:05AM. The next meeting will be scheduled for February 1, 2017.

Jo A. Flash, Secretary	
Signature of Diane Young	Chairperson

Respectfully submitted.